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With temperatures dropping to zero in 

many parts of Nepal, along with con-

stant thunderstorms and rain, the 

need for shelter has become even 

more desperate after the recent 

deadly earthquake. 

The quake has damaged an estimated 600,000 homes in the 

country, leaving almost three million people with nowhere to 

go.  Frequent aftershocks mean that even surviving buildings 

could collapse at any minute, forcing people to sleep out in the 

open. Families have resorted to creating temporary shelters 

made from whatever can be salvaged from the rubble, but these 

flimsy shelters aren’t enough to protect people from the harsh 

weather bearing down on Nepal. Thunderstorms are predicted, 

while heavy downpours look likely to turn into monsoon rains, 

bringing the threat of flooding and waterborne diseases.  In addi-

tion, scientists worry that the impact of the earthquake could 

have reached as far as Nepal’s glacial lakes, destabilising them 

and increasing the risk of further flooding and landslides.  The first ShelterBox response team to arrive in 

Nepal, said: 'Each day the population of Nepal is experiencing thunder and heavy rains, and with the mon-

soon season coming, there is a possibility of flooding as well. With so many people sleeping outside, this 

terrible weather makes the speed of our response even more crucial. ShelterBox is sending shelter kits to 

Nepal, which will help people to clear rubble, mend structures and make sturdy temporary shelters that can 

be adapted and moved when needed. More ShelterBox response teams are on the way to identify the people 

most in need and to distribute aid. However, we need your support to be able to continue sending aid to Ne-

pal to make sure that no one is left without shelter after this terrible disaster. 
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Hoddesdon rallies to aid earthquake victims.  
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Welcome to the latest edition of Rotary News and congratulations to David Johnston on the ex-

cellent quality of productions this past year. I was delighted when asked to present the prizes 

at this year’s essay competition in March in company with our  

Lady Mayor Bren Perryman.  I was most impressed with the num-

ber of entries as well as the high standard of the essays from 

these young people who were well supported at the event by their 

parents and teachers.  Thanks must go to Chris Waddington and 

his Committee for their dedication to this worthy project.  I would 

also like to take this opportunity to wish Chris all the very best for 

a long and enjoyable retirement. 

Together with my Vice President Ted Grad we 

attended the District Conference welcoming par-

ty on the Friday Evening at which the Mayor of St. Albans gave us a brief his-

tory of the historic city as well as welcoming Rotary to the weekend event.  It 

made a pleasant change to hold the conference on ‘home ground’ and was 

well supported by Hoddesdon with fourteen members and partners attending 

the Saturday programme.  Congratulations to Jenny Muir and her team for 

their efforts. 

The Easter Party for the elderly and disabled of the Borough was 

once again a great success with I believe over 350 guests attend-

ing.  It gave me great pleasure to thank all those involved in the 

organisation of the event especially Arnold Granat and his team.  

During my year so far I have had the privilege of inducting two 

new members, Bob Cornish and Graham Fry and by the time this 

goes to print I hope to have welcomed 

Jack Yiacoumi into our club.  I sincerely 

trust that you will all help to make our 

new members welcome and their respective mentors encourage them 

to visit the Main Committees so they can choose the right team to join. 

With only two months remaining before I hand the Jewel of Office over 

to Ted I hope you will continue to enjoy the friendly banter that exists 

at our weekly meetings which I believe has created an atmosphere of 

good fellowship as well as furthering our aims of service above self.  

Peter 

A few words from our President 
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Welcome to Jack  

Jack Yiacoumi was inducted 

as a new member on 20th 

April. This takes us back up 

to 40 members and helps to 

lower our average age! 

Jack owns the Highland Res-

taurant in Broxbourne and 

the King Harold’s Head in 

Bumbles Green, Nazeing. 

He lives in Nazeing with his 

partner, Tracy. 

The club is once again proud to sponsor and support a team in the 

teens unite It’s A Knockout Family Fun Day to be held on the 14th 

June. Everyone is welcome to come along to what promises to be a 

very successful and exciting day.  
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In 1993, James Boardman and 

Swithun Mason were part of a 

student exchange to Sierra Leo-

ne. The two students returned to 

the UK determined to help those 

youngsters they had met who 

wanted to go to school but, for 

the lack of fairly small amounts of 

money, could not. 

They began by sending school fees to Sierra Leone and then, in 1995, registered EducAid as a charity. 

When Swithun and James revisited in 1996 and 1997 it became clear that it was almost impossible to en-

sure that the money they were sending was being used well. When they visited their sponsored students in 

school, they found classes with up to 100 children, often without a teacher as they had not been paid for 

months, and with no resources beyond a blackboard and a piece of chalk. At that point, they began work 

on establishing their own school where they could implement a quality and balanced education. 

In 2000, Miriam Mason-Sesay, a UK teacher and sister to Swithun, moved from London to the Sierra Leone-

an capital, Freetown, to start the first EducAid school. On 18th September 2000, 20 young people joined 

Miriam to found Lumley, their first Junior Secondary School, in a rented house in in the west of Freetown. 

Since 2000, EducAid has founded 3 schools and has been asked to run 5 more. There are now 9 schools 

run by EducAid in the Western and Northern Provinces with more than 3000 pupils being educated, fed 

and, in many cases, housed by our strong network of teach-

ers and staff in our sites across the country. EducAid is a 
UK registered charity that promotes and provides high quali-

ty, holistic education among the underprivileged and war 

affected young people of Sierra Leone. They believe that the 

education of young men and women is essential to: unlock 

human potential, overcome poverty, improve wellbeing, 

build democracy, and that it is the cornerstone of stable 

development.  

HOW CAN WE HELP ?. 

The recent outbreak of Ebola has meant that many pupils 

are having to be taught in much smaller groups, they now have a shortage of English dictionary’s. If you 

have an old unused dictionaries then please consider donating it to help. Club member Peter Lardi will be 

collecting and passing them on to the charity, you can contact Peter on 01992 462292 

A recent article on the District web-

site  published the summary of the 

research from Exeter University on 

Social Media and Mental Health?  

Over a two year period a group of sen-

iors who were receiving care were 

given a computer and social media 

training. At the end of the period, in 

comparison with the control group, 

the group which received the training 

had improved cognitive capacity, an 

increased sense of competence, a 

stronger sense of 

personal identity 

and greater social 

activity over all.” 



 

  

There was ome very good speakers at this years District Conference at St Albans Arena including Dame Es-

ther Rantzen, Simon Weston and several others whose names would not be so familiar to you.  Our early 

start from home proved worthwhile as free parking had been arranged on the top deck of the multi-storey, 

almost next door to the Arena, and was well manned by Rotary marshals. Unfortunately the House of Friend-

ship - where all the charity representatives had their display tables - was crowded into a totally inadequate 

area and made it difficult to see the displays or talk to the stallholders.  Terry Fisher took with him a pull-up 

display on behalf of the Hoddesdon Club, but there was no table reserved for him; he had to squeeze into a 

space on half a table although his banner on "Creative Writing" had been specially made by Bob Cornish to 

fit a six-foot table.  This caused frustration for Terry but he lost no time in making available the sheets 

which Lindsay Jones had prepared. The Silver Line is the confidential, free helpline for older people 

and Esther Rantzen was keen to make sure all of us memorised the Silver Line number, 0800 4 70 80 90 and 

encouraged any lonely old folk to make full use of it, 24/7 - there are now 1000 on their waiting list but the 

process of training volunteers continues as speedily as possible, currently 100 per week are completing the 

training prior to joining their team of telephone listeners. One of the speakers was Debbie Pezzani, founder 

of Teens Unite Fighting Cancer, which she began with her friend Karen Millen in 2007 serving just one family 

but which now engages 140 volunteers and is currently helping 630 young people who are battling life-

threatening illnesses, mostly cancer.  Five members of staff, who do not attempt any medical care, build 

self-confidence and offer friendship and the opportunity for young people to meet and chat with one another 

as they face similar difficulties. Simon Weston OBE is a really encouraging chap to listen to, full of fun and 

able to enthuse people whose conditions he plainly sees as more traumatic and painful than his own.  Even 

now, two decades after the Falklands War he continues to have surgery and is quick to compare his full and 

satisfying life as an author and businessman with the fate of his fellow servicemen who died in the fireball 

on the Galahad.  He has met and made friends with the Argentinian pilot of the plane which dropped that 

500lb bomb - a lesson in reconciliation for everybody.  Even in the tightly packed programme, with the RI 

President, John C Barnes and local musical talent with Luton Youth Cantores 

Choir and the final send-off from the Hertfordshire Showband, there was 

room for coffee break, lunch and tea as well as a Q & A session when four 

senior members of Rotary, including RIBI President Peter King, fielded blind 

questions "from the floor". In 2016 District Conference will be May 20-22 in 

Torquay so you may like to pencil those dates in your diary now. 
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Rotary commitment to young people and school pupils in particular is well 

known: we try to make a difference through challenge (our Technology Tourna-

ment) reward (bursaries for those taking initiatives towards vocational and per-

sonal development goals), through encouragement (essay writing and public 

speaking) and practical involvement like our Easter Dinner for the local elderly. 

Since 2007 we have supplied interviewers to the skills-coordination organisation 

Youth Connexions and their events for 14 year olds to 6th formers in local 

schools including John Warner, Broxbourne, Cheshunt , St. Marys, Goffs  and 

Turnford. On 13th March 2015 we helped at The Sele School for a second year. Mock interviews allow mis-

takes to be made before they count. Face-to-face coaching has greater impact than the written word on 

the pupils involved. We set a friendly but realistic scene, show what should be expected in a proper inter-

view, listen to responses to scripted questions which we adapt “on the hoof” then  discuss how each indi-

vidual can optimise their presentation. We draw on whatever wisdom age confers plus our business experi-

ence and it seems to work! We rarely encounter a problem individual: however nervous they may be at the 

outset, their confidence seems boosted and we get appreciative feedback. One common thread is web and 

other research – demonstrating interest in the target organisation and distance from the herd by having 

intelligent comments and questions for the interviewer when asked. Each pupil is judged on their CV and 

academic record, punctuality, sensible dress, good body language and attitude and a willingness to learn, 

whether the aim is to be a bricklayer or a ballet dancer. We try to draw out each pupil’s  USPs (Unique sell-

ing Points) – it is surprising how many understate their talents. For the Rotary interviewers this is a very 

rewarding adventure: we are committed to supporting the next generation and the looks on so many young 

faces make mock interviews a real pleasure.      John Hiscock  

The Vocational committee is busy organising the clubs 

annual tournament to be held at the Civic Hall on Tuesday 

16th June starting at 9.00. The majority of local schools 

will all be fielding teams for what is always a very exciting 

day.  

MOCK INTERVIEWS 



  

THE 200 CLUB 
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Recently our Rotary Club presented a 

cheque to Young Life to support them in 

their work. Young Life is an organisation 

that started in America and has had groups 

in the UK for some years now. While the 

umbrella organisation gives ways of work-

ing, each local Young Life group operates 

and funds itself – not unlike Rotary in that 

respect! Our local Young Life group is man-

aged and paid for by the efforts of the local 

churches all acting together, but it costs 

quite a lot of money to employ someone 

and to fund the work of the various groups 

and the training of new leaders, so our sup-

port for them is greatly welcomed! Young 

Life International - Hoddesdon is the ‘Youth Charity of the Year’ for the Borough. 

Elise is one of the local leaders and she writes: 

“Young Life this year has been going fantastic. With so many different pieces moving, it seems like there is 

something going on every evening and it’s very exciting.  Young Life club has been going well as usual. Such 

energy and excitement from our brilliant leaders has been great as they continue to run club and get to 

know teenagers. This year we have developed a deeper relationship with John Warner school, hosting a 

fundraising quiz night there, doing weekly lunch clubs such as board games club, and other ad hoc events. 

This has enabled us to meet so many new students that we hope to have come along to Young Life club and 

build better friendships. Our weekly small group meetings, Ngage, has been different this year, but very 

good. We have a whole new group coming along who are interested in exploring some of life’s biggest ques-

tions in a more “chilled out” atmosphere. It has been quite a privilege to watch them process more about 

the Bible as well as learn to support and encourage each other. Over Christmas the young people of Ngage, 

raised money to buy two Christmas hampers for those less fortunate. The young age group, WyldLife, for 

years 7-9, has also been going very well. As a new group, we are still laying down the foundations for the 

next few years as the leaders learn how to lead a club well and find opportunities to build relationships in a 

different way than the older kids. We are very excited to offer two great camping trips for this age group this 

year: one a local camp called BASH and another one in Scotland. Perhaps the most exciting for us this year 

is our new camp in Scotland. Young Life International has purchased it’s own camping facilities called Loch 

Monzievaird and we are over the moon to be taking 20 young people there this summer. It will be an amazing 

time for the young people to go on adventures and experience new things, but it will also help Young Life to 

become more well-known in the UK, hopefully furthering our outreach to even more young people” Young 

Life International – Hoddesdon is full of great ideas to see them into the future, beyond the summer camp. 

Two dates to look out for when we can give further support to Young Life are 6th June: a Silent Auction of 

Promises at the United Reformed Church, Mill Lane, Broxbourne, 3-6pm, including strawberry tea, and the 

annual charity cricket match on 10th July at Barclay Park. 

Young Life International is a company limited by guarantee and a registered charity in England and Wales. 

(01582 589840) 
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On Sunday 19th April four members of the club David, Keith, Steve and Chris, in response to a 

request from the Jackson Hall over 60’s Club committee, arrived at the hall in Burford Street, 

Hoddesdon at ten o’clock ready to remove “barbed wire” from the perimeter fence. The “wire“ 

was put up over 15 years ago but now falls foul of health and safety rules, being less than 

2.4metres above ground level and hence a hazard to those on the adjacent football pitch and 

footpath.  

The “barbed wire” turned out to be jag-

ged aluminium strips on aluminium 

tubing firmly embedded in a spiky 

hedge which has grown up over the 

last few years and which now on its 

own is more than enough defence 

against unwanted intrud-

ers. In the end, though it 

proved no match for the 

intrepid team, armed 

with socket spanners, 

angle grinders and most 

importantly heavy-duty 

gloves. Five hours, a tea 

and lunch break and only 

a few minor injuries later 

the job was complete.  

All in all a worthwhile, 

practical community pro-

ject, for which the over 

60’s club were very 

grateful.  

A number of Snooker 

evening were recently 

organised by club mem-

ber Robert Lorenzini at 

Hoddesdon Conserva-

tive Club. The members 

had a great time with 

some intense rivalry at 

times, the eve-

nings proved 

thoroughly en-

joyable, and as 

an added bonus 

generated £80 

towards our 

charity account.  

 

Hoddesdon helps Jackson Hall. 
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As I remember, it used to be a very exciting time.  School would have broken up for Easter when my birthday 

came round, so I was at home and able to watch while my father decorated a cake especially for me.  His un-

cle had taught him well during his apprenticeship in Weymouth's Swiss patisserie.  Café Bernina it was called, 

a popular resort for families to have morning coffee or at teatime to indulge in one of the luscious pastries 

which Uncle Riccardo had ready for them. 

By the time my birthday came round, the Christmas cake had long been enjoyed and the last of the icing had 

disappeared; the ornate little models of Christmas trees and Santa had been carefully put away for another 

year.  Now less ornate decoration for my birthday cake required much manual dexterity.  There were no mod-

els to make up for the lack of miniature figurines, snowmen, reindeer or Father Christmas and his sleigh.  The 

lettering, the swirls and curly bits with appropriate dots and flurries were added in a variety of pastel shades, 

nothing too gaudy to tastefully present "Happy Birthday" in a greeting to be admired by all. 

Some weeks earlier, the kitchen would have been commandeered for a morning, probably when Mother had 

planned a shopping expedition, and Father was able to roll up his sleeves and bring the largest mixing bowl 

into service.  The rich mixture of fruit and flour, all the most amazing ingredients for a proper fruit cake, full of 

colour and rich scents, would have filled the air, just like when the Christmas cake had been in prepara-

tion. After the cake had spent the required time in the oven, and then had been resting quietly in the cupboard 

under the stairs, at last would arrive the moment when the kitchen was once again made available for the pa-

tissier to exhibit his skills, first applying the marzipan and then the icing.   

Lastly, having allowed the icing to set firm, there came the final stage. A flurry of activity 

with greaseproof paper, making little receptacles for the icing sugar, which he created 

with his skilful knack, twisting the greaseproof into a funnel for each colour to be applied 

in turn.  A small snip off the end would form the nozzle.  (He did not find metal nozzles to 

his liking!)  Then came the really intriguing process, as the artistic flourishes began to cov-

er the top of the cake.  The wording came gradually into perspective, with my name cen-

trally placed, surrounded by swirls and flourishes enough to fill the whole area.  It was 

magnificent to see - and even better to taste! Those smells and memories are now nearing 

eighty years old but this year I found a new excitement in anticipating my birthday. Only a 

few days ago I was offered a coffee at Bill Statham's house which was particularly deli-

cious and I ventured to ask for details about how it had been prepared.  Yve duly obliged, 

relating the details to my daughters, and they seized upon this narrative as the basis for 

my 84th birthday present - a coffee-making machine!   Peter Lardi 

Memories from Days gone By 

 WELCOME TO GRAHAM 

Graham Fry was inducted as a new 

member on 16 February.  

Graham, a retired solicitor, lives in 

Much Hadham with his wife 

Jacqueline. 

Graham is a former Chairman of 

Hoddesdon Round Table. 

Hoddesdon Rotary Club has recently donated £5000 via the Gurkha 

Welfare Trust for a school in a remote area of Nepal. The school has 

no mains electricity but has a working solar power system funded by 

the Nepal Government. With the Hoddesdon Rotary Club donation, 

a number of computers have been purchased which unbelievably are 

the first computers to be installed in the school. They will be used as 

teaching aids and to teach the pupils computer skills. Another project 

has been to provide much needed school desks and these have been 

marked as donated by Hoddesdon Rotary Club."  At time of printing we 

are still waiting for news regarding the school and how it has been 

affected in the earthquake, we will update in the next edition.  
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The prize presentation evening was held in the children's section 

of Hoddesdon Library on the 11th March. The room was filled to 

capacity with thirty finalists from all ten local primary schools (a 

first in the 21 years of the competition) , their parents, head 

teachers and year 6 teachers and a few Rotarians. Peter Haynes 

President of Hoddesdon Rotary Club announced the winners and 

Councillor Bren Perryman, Mayor of Broxbourne presented the 

prizes; certificates to all finalists, a £15 book token to the winner 

from each school and a day out in the chosen occupation of the 

overall winner, Who won? Poppy Hurley of St Cross School who 

wants to be a crash team doctor! Well done to all that participat-

ed and a big thank you to our local schools for taking part. The 

club will now aim to arrange for Poppy to have a day working with 

a local hospital in order to give her some help towards achieving 

21 years old and still going strong !!. The Ho
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ing and a few bridge jumps into rivers. These 3 

days was very tiring but also exciting especially 

the canoeing, abseiling and climbing.  

Wednesday, Thursday and Friday was taken up in 

completing the first expedition. We had prepared 

food and rucksacks Tuesday evening as Wednes-

day morning we had a high climb to do before set-

ting of on the expedition. The weather was terrible 

raining and very misty. We set of about 1 o’clock to 

camp at a place called Three Tams, we were due 

to reach there about 6 and it was on this walk that 

I got very fed up as I was tired wet and we couldn’t 

see a thing. I 

was just  walk-

ing up a steep 

mountain fol-

lowing the per-

son in front of 

me, when we 

did finally reach 

the site I could 

only see one of 

the tarns and 

for the first time I thought I’d rather be back home 

or working. However once we had got our tents up 

and cooked dinner I began to feel better even 

though my sleeping bag was also wet. I think I 

must have fallen asleep about 8 o’clock. We were 

up at 5 o’clock and walking by 7, the visibility was 

better and it was not raining too much. I felt a lot 

better as we walked and viewed the magnificent 

scenery. I enjoyed the rest of the day walking up 

Scaffell Pike and pitching our tent about 6pm. 

Friday was the final day and we set of about 7.30 

stopped about 10 and then split up into two groups 

of six for the walk home of about 8- 10 miles. I ar-

rived back about 3.30 and I don’t think I can re-

member feeling so tired but it was a fantastic feel-

ing thinking back on what I had accomplished. 

Saturday and Sunday consisted of canoeing on the 

sea near Windscale. I really enjoyed this although I 

capsized quite a few times, There was assault 

courses, 14 ft wall and 7 ft beams to be tackled, 

which apart from the walls we won in the inter-

patrols competition. On Sunday we also prepared 

for the second expedition and in the afternoon we 

had an orienteering competition which was run in 

pairs, this was really tiring especially if you could-

n’t find the markers, but we did ok coming in 10th 

out of about 70.      

Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday we was out on 

our climbing expedition at a place called the Pillar 

Rock. We went almost all the way there by mini 

bus, but we knew we would have to walk back 

about 15 miles. I had three multi pitch climbs 

which I did not really enjoy while doing them, but 

when it was finished and you could look back on 

what had been achieved it was a really good feel-

ing. 

We was up at 4 the following morning to start the 

walk home, there was 5 of us in our group of which 

(Con�nued on page 11) 

Outward Bound Course to Eskdale. 3rd to 24th July 1982 

I caught the 

10.45 train from 

Euston Station 

due to arrive at 

Eskdale Green 

about 4.30. I left 

Euston with a 

certain amount of apprehension not knowing exact-

ly what the next 3 weeks would have in store. How-

ever I felt better when I found out the person sitting 

next to me was going as well and by some coinci-

dence was also a fourth year apprentice with Lon-

don Electricity Board. The train journey passed 

quite quickly and it seemed we arrived at Eskdale 

Green in no time at all. We were met at the station 

by a couple of the instructors who led us up the 

main road through the village to the mountain 

school, a walk of about 1 mile. During this walk all 

my apprehension flooded back and I was wondering 

what would the school be like, what would the ac-

tivities be like and most of all would I enjoy it. We 

arrived at the school about 5.00 and it was nothing 

like I expected. There was a large country house 

set before a small lake, there was woods behind the 

house which in turn led to the mountains. To the left 

of the house was a small chapel and to the right a 

block of dormitories.  

We stood on the steps to the school whilst we 

awaited the instructors to split us into our patrols. 

As I stood waiting on the steps I wondered what the 

other lads would be like in my patrol, once split up 

we was taken to our dormitory by our instructor 

Mike, we was told to make our beds, sort out our 

clothes and then he would take us on a small tour of 

the grounds.  

Dinner was served at 6.30 although only a small 

number of the whole group had arrived by this time. 

The rest of the evening was spent settling in and 

getting to know the rest of the patrol.  

Sunday, Monday and Tuesday we were up at 6 for a 

run around the lake and then being forced to jump in 

before going to get dressed and showered. These 3 

days dealt with basic compass work, first aid, 

mountain rescue and camping procedures, into 

these 3 days we also fitted in an assault courses, 

canoe capsizing, basic climbing, volleyball, abseil-
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I was the leader. We started off well but by 10 the sun was really 

fierce and we had some really steep climbs. However we carried on 

to the top of Wastewater Lake and decided to stop. It was here that 

I noticed one of our group was looking very red from the sun, he 

was also very tired and grumpy so we put him in the shade and 

made him drink lots of water. He didn’t look or feel any better after 

an hour, so I decided to ring the school and change our route for an 

easier one. I walked to the telephone box which was couple of 

miles away and was told by the warden to lay him in a stream and 

give him chocolate.  We set off again at about 2.30 and by 3.30 he 

could hardly walk any further so we took his rucksack and let him 

rest, then another member also said he could walk no further so we 

had to rest some more and take his rucksack. We finally got back 

to the school about 6.30 by stopping almost every half hour and carrying the 2 rucksacks between the 3 of 

us who was still ok. We found later the 2 were suffering from mild heat exhaustion.  

Thursday we prepared for and then set off in the afternoon for what was called ‘THE SOLO’. I set up my biv-

ouac as fast as possible after being dropped off and then fell asleep for the rest of the evening.  I am not 

sure what time I woke up on Friday, but I started a fire and cooked an egg and rasher of bacon, I dropped 

the bacon on the fire but still ate it as I was hungry.  I then improved my shelter to make it more waterproof 

and camouflaged and then went back to sleep. I awoke some time later and cooked my remaining egg and 

rasher of bacon with some hot chocolate and sat by the river for a while then went back to bed. If I hadn’t 

been so tired I would have been bored stiff. We as collected some time Saturday morning and taken back to 

the school. In the afternoon we had cross country in which I did really bad coming 66th, but I fell up to my 

waste in a bog taking an allowed but supposedly quicker but rougher route. Sunday and Monday consisted 

of the inter patrol competitions which as a patrol we won. We also had to prepare for our final expedition. 

We were split into groups of 4 and I was chosen as leader, we then decided our route and organised our ra-

tions and kit ready for Tuesday Morning.  (Tuesday was the 20th and the day of the Hyde and Regents Park 

bombings, one of our patrol leaders was a PTI in the Blues & Royals)  

The final expedition, I think must be one of the best things I have ever done, it was really great but very 

hard. The 4 of us all helped and supported each other and I don’t think anyone complained on the whole 

route. We were walking for 12 hours a day in country we did not know, looking for checkpoints along the 

route. We never got lost or missed a checkpoint or took any shortcuts because I think we all knew we would 

only be cheating ourselves. It was great how we all got on and completed the route, when some were tired 

at night (including myself) the others would put up the tents or cook dinner. 

When we arrived back at the school we had walked 65 miles in 3 days and climbed some of the major peaks 

in the Lake District. I was hot, dirty, tired but had never felt better.  

Friday consisted of packing up and cleaning the school and also presentation of badges, before getting the 

train back to Euston. Finally, I think this course is something I will remember for the rest of my life.                               

(Con�nued from page 10) 
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ROTARY BIRTHDAY ADVENTURE: Millenium Dome Walk  

John Hiscock

Lizzy Waddington 

It’s every parent’s worse nightmare to hear that 

your child has been diagnosed with cancer and 

then with barely a pause the hard slog of treat-

ment, with all that entails, begins. In Lizzy’s case this involved fortnightly visits to St Bartholomew’s Hospital 

in London for six months intensive chemotherapy. It quickly became obvious that, while she could easily get 

into London by train on a treatment day, she was going to be too ill to manage the return journey by public 

transport.  With me working in surgery until late evening this could have been a difficult problem. It wasn’t 

however, because the club immediately stepped in. Arnold appealed to club members and within days had 

arranged a rota of volunteer drivers to pick up Lizzy and Trish from Barts and drive them home. It was practi-

cal evidence, if it were needed, of what is so great about Rotary and, of course, the Hoddesdon club in partic-

ular in their aim of “Service above Self”.  We wanted to thank publicly all of those who so willingly gave of 

their time, often arriving in Hertford Heath late in the evening. It was a great comfort to know that when Lizzy 

felt at her worse she didn’t have to worry about her return journey. We are very, very grateful to you all.  Now 

that I have retired I have been able to pick up Lizzy myself and we are nearing the end of her course of treat-

ment. If all goes to plan she will have her last chemotherapy on 11th May. She then has to wait six weeks until 

a repeat scan which, we hope, will confirm that the lymphoma has gone.       Chris Waddington 

Hoddesdon members and friends supported the 

Cwmbran Vale Christmas pudding project which 

raised in total a fantastic £14000.  

Concert goers in Ledbury were in for a special treat 

when an unexpected guest attended the Rotary Club of 

Ledbury’s charity concert held 

recently to raise funds for Acorns 

Children’s hospices. Guests were 

left stunned when legendary glob-

al rock star Robert Plant climbed 

on stage to sing a duet with Welsh 

singer songwriter Deborah Rose, 

who was performing. Whispers 

were heard around Market Thea-

tre, as he sat in the audience, 

speculating on whether it was the 

famous Led Zeppelin singer, 66, before he got on stage 

to sing Roy Orbison’s Love Hurts in front of a small audi-

ence of 200. Rotary club spokeswoman Jan Long said: 

“Many in the audience had guessed that the man with 

the beard and long curly hair was global rock star Robert 

Plant. But we were all surprised and delighted when he 

performed a song on stage. 

“There were even empty seats in the theatre. People will 

be kicking themselves they were not there.” 

The concert raised £1,000 for the charity and Robert 

spent time after the show talking to the concertgoers 

and posing for pictures. 
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Today, 10 children and young people in the UK will hear the 

shocking news that they have cancer. Treatment normally starts 

immediately, is often given many miles from home and can last 

for up to three years. Being diagnosed with cancer is a frighten-

ing experience and the emotional, practical and financial impli-

cations of treatment are intensely challenging for the whole 

family. CLIC Sargent is the UK’s leading cancer charity for chil-

dren and young people, and their families. We provide clinical, 

practical, financial and emotional support to help them cope 

with cancer and get the most out of life. We are there from diag-

nosis onwards and aim to help the whole family deal with the 

impact of cancer and its treatment, life after treatment and, in 

some cases, bereavement.  http://www.clicsargent.org.uk/ 

On Sunday 12th April, with two friends Nick Sawyer and Tom Porter, I ran in the Brighton Marathon. The 

weather was perfect, dry and sunny, with a cool light breeze coming 

off the sea. One of the newer city mar-

athons (the first event was held on 

18th April 2010) the race began at 9.15 

in Preston Park in the north of the 

Brighton and after turning north for a 

short uphill stretch, continued east 

along the flat seafront to Rottingdean. 

We then turned and ran back along 

the promenade to Shoreham before 

turning back again and finishing by 

the marina in front of an enthusiastic 

crowd of thousands.  Over 9200 run-

ners completed the course, the win-

ner coming in in 2 hours 10 minutes while the last runner arrived at 

the line 9 hours 18 minutes after starting. I was really pleased with 

my time of 4 hours 15 minutes, particularly as a hamstring injury, which had plagued my training, didn’t 

surface on the day. It was a significant improvement on my first marathon in Paris two years ago.  You will 

see from my running shirt that I originally en-

tered the race on behalf of Pancreatic Cancer 

UK in memory of Nick’s father who died from 

the condition four years ago. However when my 

sister Lizzy was diagnosed with Hodgkin’s Lym-

phoma in November I decided to split the spon-

sorship with the charity CLIC Sargent which 

supports children, teenagers and young adults 

with cancer. The charity has helped Lizzy in 

many ways over the last few months. 

I am very grateful to members of the club who 

generously sponsored me and would like to 

thank them for their support.  

David Waddington 

Brighton Marathon 
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Ways & Means 

The Club Annual Celebri-

ty Evening this year will 

be held on the 13th No-

vember at THE SPOT-

LIGHT (Civic Hall). Guest 

Speaker will be Willie 

Thorne, other acts TBA 

in next edition.  

On 27th April the Club welcomed Mr Derek Harrison to be the speaker. Mr Harrison has a 

wide experience musically and is well known in the area for choral work. Derek shared 

with us the experience of being a ‘Conductor’, particularly using his experience at the 

Royal Albert Hall where he conducted a 750 strong choir tiered to the ceiling from the 

orchestra. The Club was treated to an explanation of the layout of the orchestra and 

then shown the score that a conductor has to work from with sections for each part of 

the orchestra, choir and soloists. It is an amazing document that seeks to convey what 

is in the composer’s mind to the listener with the musicians being the medium of com-

munication. Before rehearsals start the conductor has to interpret the score so that the tempo and timbre is 

steeped into his being and he can give expression through, face, eyes, arms, and body as well as the baton, 

which he may or may not choose to use. Once the mirror at home can do it properly then rehearsals can start 

and the conductor can give the leadership required to bring the score to life. Each rehearsal and perfor-

mance, Derek reminded the Club, should be different: music is not a mechanical repetition of the same thing, 

but a dynamic, live, reactive medium reflecting the mind both of the composer, and the inspiration of the con-

ductor at the time of the performance. The fascinating talk was followed with lively and interesting ques-

tions, which was a mark if the interest stimulated by Mr Derek Harrison.  David Bradburn 

Country & 
Western Lunch 
3rd August 
The Vicars Field 
Great Amwell 
Silver Service Catering by Lobster 
Pot  
Music by Krusty Whiskas 
Tickets £30.  Available from  
Roger Merton 07860 423977 

The vast majority of the money required to fund the daily ongoing 

activities of the club is raised by the Ways & Means Committee. We 

are fortunate as a club to have a team that has been very success-

ful over the years but it can’t raise the money required with out the 

support of YOU !!, the members, readers and friends of the club.  

Please see below dates for your diary of the forthcoming events.  
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Unaccustomed as I am………….. 

At Hoddesdon Rotary Club we hear from a range 

of different people and causes with a short talk 

given at our weekly Monday lunchtime meet-

ings. These vary considerably from personal ex-

periences, fund raising charities, local voluntary 

groups etc. and the sharing of information is 

often of mutual benefit. If you have a topic or 

cause that might be suitable for a lunchtime 

talk do contact Rotarian Lawrence Bone (07803 

700919) lawrencerbone@gmail.com  

PETANQUE : THREE EVENING VENUES DUR-

ING  JUNE/ JULY AT BRICKENDON  GREEN (6 

PM) DATES TBA. 

DRAGON  BOAT  REGATTA ON THE RIVER LEA 

(WARE)  13TH  JUNE. 10 AM  

TECHNOLOGY TOURNAMENT 16th JUNE.  

SUMMER  EVENING CYCLING  SUNDAY 21ST 

JUNE (LONGEST DAY) WE WILL CYCLE FROM THE 

CROWN PUB , ON THE PATH ALONG THE RIVER , TO-

WARDS THE FISH & EELS PUB, DOBBS WEIR, THEN 

BACK TO THE CROWN PUB FOR POSSIBLE FOOD & 

DRINKS . 

Sunday August the 2nd Country & Western Lunch at 

the Vicars Field, Great Amwell. Entertainment from 

Krusty Whiskas. Fully catered 3 course lunch served 

at your table. Tickets available from Roger Merton @ 

£30. TEL: 07860 423977 

SEPTEMBER. DATE TBA. HODDESDON ROTARY& 41 

CLUB  ANNUAL  GOLF DAY  (WHITEHILL GOLF CLUB) 

A FRIENDLY GAME OF GOLF FOLLOWED BY AN EVEN-

ING MEAL WITH WIVES & GUESTS 

Celebrity Evening with Willie Thorn 13th November, 

details to follow in the summer edition.  

Future Events 



 

  

Attfield & Jones  
Chartered Architects 

 

 

 

 

Church Farm Cottage, Rushden, 

Nr. Buntingford, Herts SG9 0SG 

Telephone: 01763 288111 

Gladstone Place 

36-38 Upper Marlborough Road 

St Albans 

Her$ordshire 

AL1 3U 

t: 01727 730 550 

Accountancy, Tax & Wealth Management Solutions. 

www.visionaryaccountants.co.uk 

e: enquiries@visionaryaccountants.co.uk  

 

 

 

Secure, bespoke, electric gates and   

architectural metalwork 

T: 020 8344 9650 

E: sales@pslltd.com 

W: www.pslltd.com 

Cedar Tree Systems 

Your local IT Specialist 

T: Nick Burridge 07977 452077 

E: burridge@email.com 

www.facebook.com/cedartreesystems 

Your local estate agent 
Cheshunt office : 01992 781100  

Hoddesdon Office: 01992 466471 

www.paulwallace.co.uk 

Paradise Wildlife Park 
Open every day  

except Christmas Day 

01992 470490 

www.pwpark.com 

EN10 7QA 

FX Hair & Beauty 
For all your Hair & Beauty treatments 

Call Kathryn : 01992 626605 

241 Turners Hill  

Cheshunt 

Herts 

EN8 9DG 

 

The Lobster Pot 
Catering Company 

Call Claire Swinburn 

T: 01438 798416 

enquiries@lobsterpotcatering.co.uk 

www.lobsterpotcatering.co.uk 

Thanks to our local Sponsors who help us with our publication costs 
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KG	Construction	
Your	local	builder	and		

handyman.		

Free	estimates	

 

158	Beech	ield	

Hoddesdon	

Hertfordshire	

EN11	9QN								

Call	Keith	on:	07791	118293			01992	465534	
 

Your local independent  

electrical wholesaler 

 

 

Unit 68 Hillgrove Business Park, Nazeing Road,  

Nazeing, Essex, EN9 2HB 

Tel:  01992 899097    Email: sales@teamelectrical.co.uk      

www.teamelectrical.co.uk 

 www.hoddesdonrotary.org 


